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Our January Club Meeting 
 

Last month saw the return of The Silver Shadows with John Cade standing in for lead 
guitarist Brian Haycock.  John did an excellent job giving a great start to the evening.  
 
A big thank you again to John Bell for doing the sound. 
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The Players 
Mike Gladwell played Summer Love and Blue Sky, Blue Sea, Blue Me 
Geoff Parkin played Theme For Young Lovers and Peace Pipe 
The Moonshiners played Blue Sky, Blue Sea, Blue Me and sang All My Loving 
Stewart Wood on Bass played FBI and Midnight 
Paul White played Dance On and Sasha 
John Clarke played The Savage and Perfidia 
Alan Tarrant played Because They're Young and Rounding The Cape 
Stuart Osbourne played Man of Mystery and The Savage 
Robin Surridge played Heartbeat and The Lost City 
John Bell played The Mexican and Boot Hill 
 

Some of last month’s players 
 

 
                 

                             Paul White 
 

 
    

Robin Surridge 
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Newsletter Articles 
 

Some of our club members have asked if they could submit articles for the newsletter 
that would be of interest to the players and the club. I am happy to say this can go 
ahead, so if you do have something you would like to share with the club members, 
please e-mail Mark at mtw3005@hotmail.com 

 
 

The Silver Shadows 
 

After a year of being back at the club, The Silver Shadows have decided it is time for 
them to move on.  On behalf of the club, the management team would like to thank 
them for their support over the past year and wish them all the best for the future. 
 
As of March, the house band replacing The Silver Shadows on alternative months will 
be Le Faux Shadows. 
 

 
 

Le Faux Shadows 
John Aylett - Rhythm guitar, Trevor Nicholson – Bass guitar, Mark Winter - Drums, 

Bob Dore - Keyboards, John Bell - Lead guitar 

 
Club Merchandise 

For those that are interested, we will be selling club merchandise again.  A new price list 
and details on how to order will be published in next month’s newsletter. 
 

Burns Night 
At our March meeting on the 17th we will be holding a Burns night, so as many Burns 
guitars as possible please. Barry Gibson will be attending and hopefully he will have 
some guitars for sale. 
 
At our next meeting, we welcome back BreakThru’, hope you can join us then. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TThhee  SSuurrrreeyy  SShhaaddoowwss  CClluubb  
HHeerrsshhaamm  SSppoorrttss  aanndd  SSoocciiaall  CClluubb  
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WWee  mmeeeett  oonn  tthhee  tthhiirrdd  FFrriiddaayy  ooff  eeaacchh  mmoonntthh  
 


